MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 21 MARCH 2005

In the Chair:

Councillor G Hartin

Members Present:
Councillor M Black, C Blaney, S Blaney, M Digney, H A Harding, W Graham, D M McAllister, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy and O McMullan.

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive


Mr P Mawdsley, Director of District Services


Mrs M Quinn, Director of Finance and Administration


Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer


Mrs E Mulholland, Development Manager


Mrs K McCaw, Administration Officer


Mr P McGrogan, DoE Planning Service

05/08:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS


Apologies


Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors Laverty and Molloy.


Chairman’s Business


The Clerk stated that nominations were now required for members to attend the Garden Party at Hillsborough.

After discussion,



Councillor McIlroy proposed



Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved

“That nominations for attendance at Hillsborough Garden Party would be delegated to the Chairman, Vice-Chairman and the Clerk”.

05/08:02
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 22 FEBRUARY 2005 AND MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 28 FEBRUARY 2005


The minutes of the Council meeting held on 22 February 2005, and minutes of the Council meeting held on 28 February 2005, having been circulated were taken as read.


After discussion,



Councillor McConaghy proposed



Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved


“That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 22 February 2005, and Minutes of the Council meeting held on 28 February 2005, be adopted”.

05/08:03  
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 22 FEBRUARY 2005 AND 28 FEBRUARY 2005

Loughan’s Special Care School

Councillor McMullan referred to the cuts for special needs education, and pointed out that this would have an effect on children from the Glens.  

He stated that a letter should be sent to the NEELB stating that the Council did not receive correspondence asking for its views regarding cuts for special care education at Loughan’s Special Care School.

Councillor McConaghy stated that he would raise this matter at the NEELB meeting to be held the next day.

05/08:05
CHIEF DISTRICT BUILDING CONTROL OFFICER’S REPORT

The Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report having been circulated was taken as read.

Application for Outdoor Occasional Entertainments Licence

The Chief District Building Control Officer (CDBCO) stated that an application for an outdoor occasional entertainments licence had been received from Mr J McGarrity, Ballycastle to hold an open air concert in the grounds of McQuillans GAC, 87 Leyland Road, Ballycastle, on Saturday 27 August 2005.  

He informed members that this application was currently being processed through the normal procedures, and would be brought back for approval.

Application for Transfer of Entertainments Licence

The CDBCO stated that an application for transfer of entertainments licence had been received for The Marine Hotel, Ballycastle, he recommended approval subject to Police Service of N Ireland confirmation.

This was agreed.

After discussion,



Councillor McIlroy proposed



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved

“That the Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report be adopted”.

05/08:06
REPORT FOR ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT

The Report for Environmental Health Department having been circulated was taken as read.

After discussion,



Councillor McIlroy proposed



Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved



“That the Report for Environmental Health Department be adopted”.

05/08:08
CONFERENCES, COURSES ETC

Confederation of European Councillors – ‘Summer Seminar’.  To be held on Thursday 23 and Friday 24 June 2005 at the Mullingar Park Hotel, Mullingar (Cost £120 plus accommodation and travel)

After discussion, it was agreed to leave nominations for the Confederation of European Councillors – Summer Seminar to be held on Thursday 23 and Friday 24 June 2005 at the Mullingar Park Hotel, Mullingar until after the election.

2005 Somme Pilgrimage.  To be held 28 June 2005 – 2 July 2005.

After discussion,



Councillor McAllister proposed



Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved

“That a reservation be made for the 2005 Somme Pilgrimage, to be held 28 June 2005 – 2 July 2005”.

Scenic Views – Exploring the Relationship between environmental management and tourism – Tuesday 26 and Wednesday 27 April 2005, Radisson Roe Park Hotel, Limavady.

After discussion,



Councillor Harding proposed



Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved

“That Councillor McIlroy be nominated to attend the scenic view conference on Tuesday and Wednesday 27 April 2005”.

Councillor McIlroy proposed

Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved

“That Councillor McConaghy be nominated to attend the scenic view conference on Tuesday and Wednesday 27 April 2005”.

Councillor Black proposed

Seconded by Councillor C Blaney and resolved

“That Councillor McCambridge be nominated to attend the scenic view conference on Tuesday and Wednesday 27 April 2005”

Councillor McConaghy proposed

Seconded by Councillor Digney and resolved

“That Councillor McMullan be nominated to attend the scenic view conference on Tuesday and Wednesday 27 April 2005”.

05/08:07
DEVELOPMENT MANAGER’S REPORT

The Development Manager’s Report having been circulated was taken as read.

Surestart

The DM informed members that a reply had been received from the office of the Minister for Health and Social Services and Public Safety, Angela Smith MP regarding Council’s request for consideration to be given to extending the Surestart service into the Glens area of Moyle.  A copy of the letter was circulated for information.

She stated that the reply was clear that at present there were no funds available and no current plans for any further roll-out of Sure Start across N. Ireland, but that if funds became available the Council’s request would be borne in mind.

Councillor McMullan condemned the letter received from the Minister and stated that he was disappointed that the Glens had been excluded from the Surestart scheme for the third time.

He requested that a letter be sent to the Minister requesting that the Surestart service be extended to include the Glens.

This was agreed.

Language, Cultural Centre Glens of Antrim

The DM informed members that as previously reported, a Language and Cultural Centre located in the Glens was listed within the Causeway Coast and Glens Tourism Masterplan.

She stated that the development department were attempting to raise finance to enable a feasibility study and business plan to be carried out in order to progress this idea.  The DM pointed out that if applications for finance were successful then the next step would be to set up a steering group which would involve local development groups, who would draw up the terms of reference for the study and oversee the commissioning of that work.

The DM informed members that applications were presently being prepared for submission to NITB and the Ultach Trust, and that match funding would be required.  She pointed out that Council had made allowance for match funding for an Interreg 1.4 application within the present financial year, for the amount of £3,000,which was no long required.

The DM recommended that Council consider reallocating this amount in the following ways; £1,500 as a contribution to the feasibility/business plan, and the remaining £1,500 as a contribution to the Knockagh monument, which Council had agreed to at its meeting on 14 March 2005.

After discussion, it was agreed to contribute £1,500 to the feasibility/business plan and £1,500 to the Knockagh monument.

Proposed Additional and Complementary Programmes

The DM reminded members that in November 2004 a range of programmes had been considered to replace and/or compliment programmes that were either running successfully, or had been halted, and to ensure that underspend had been effectively utilised in line with LED strategic aims and objectives.

She informed members that programmes considered in November included Welcome to Excellence, Corporate NI Webcam, NI LED Forum, and a Business Support Programme.  She stated that Council had asked for other alternatives to be considered instead of the Corporate NI Webcam, and pointed out that the following programmes were proposed to Council for consideration; Young Entrepreneurs Masterclass, E-Business Support Initiative II, Develop a Tourism Business, Trade Support Initiatives – Sales and Marketing Programme, Moyle Business Awards, Moyle Life and Trade Marketing Activities.  The DM referred to the report, which outlined further details including costs for the programmes, and recommended that these be approved as alternative projects for the Local Economic Development Action Plan.

Councillor Black referred to the Young Entrepreneurs Masterclass, which was aimed at fifth and sixth year students, and stated that she felt the £4,000 required for this programme would be a waste of money as these students were too young to know what they wanted to do.

In reply the DM stated that this programme was aimed at making these young people aware of how to become an entrepreneur in the future.

Councillor McCambridge expressed her agreement with Councillor Blacks comments, and stated that £4,000 was an excessive amount for a one day workshop, and pointed out that local businesses also provided school leavers with support.

In reply, the DM stated that the idea of the Masterclass was to implant in young peoples minds that starting a business was an employment opportunity for the future.

Councillor McMullan suggested that a tradeshow for young people leaving school be considered, which would involve professions such as builders, plumbers and electricians.  He stated that his would be of great benefit to young people as it would teach them about trades.

Councillor Black was in agreement with these remarks.

After further discussion,



Councillor McAllister proposed



Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved

“That the alternative projects for the Local Economic Development Action Plan be approved”.

It was also agreed that the possibility of a Trade Show being held in the Moyle area, for young people leaving school would be investigated.

North Street

The DM informed members that work was progressing on the Environmental Improvement scheme at North Street.  She stated that the old bus shelter had been removed and a replacement Heritage Shelter was expected to be in place within 8-10 weeks, and that the design was standard and could not be changed.  She also pointed out that the contractor was aware of the height issue and would do all that they could to ensure the structure did not block the view of Fair Head.

Councillor Harding expressed her concerns regarding the length of time it would take to replace the bus shelter at North Street.

In reply, the DM stated that she would raise this matter with Adshel.

Community Worker

The DM stated that it was with regret that she had to inform members that Community Worker Arthur Ward who had been employed with the Council for the past twenty years had tendered his notice that day.

Councillor Harding stated that she was sorry to here that Arthur would be leaving the Council, and pointed out that he had carried out invaluable work with the Community Associations and that he would be hard to replace.

Members concurred with these remarks.

Art of Convenience

The DM informed members that this project was nearing completion and would be officially launched in mid May.  She stated that it was part assisted under the Natural Resource Rural Tourism Initiative under the EU Programme for Peace and Reconciliation in Northern Ireland 2000-2004 and Moyle District Council.

The DM pointed out that the aim of the project was  to create eight pieces of public art using the outer walls of eight public conveniences in the Moyle area.  She stated that the professional artists would use water as an overall theme and would work with youth and community groups to design and create the works which would become a unique public arts trail which would be advertised locally, nationally and internationally.  The DM referred to the report which outlined the work that was currently ongoing.

In reply to Councillor McMullan, the DM stated that she would investigate if Waterfoot was to be included in the Art of Convenience project.

What’s on in Moyle

Councillor McConaghy referred to the What’s on in Moyle guide and to the complaint which he had raised at the last meeting regarding the local business in Ballintoy, who had informed him that they had never received correspondence inviting them to be included in the publication.  He stated that he had hoped that an officer from the Council would have contacted these people to offer an apology.

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the DM stated that letters had gone out to all licensed premises, and only the information returned to them could be included in the publication. 

 Councillor McConaghy expressed his concerns regarding the mistake that was printed in the What’s on in Moyle guide, which stated that the Carrick-a-Rede rope bridge would not be open until early in May, when he stated it had been in operation from 17 March 2005. 

The DM stated that she would have this matter investigated.

After discussion,



Councillor McConaghy proposed



Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved



“That the Development Manager’s Report be adopted”.

John Clarke Plaque

Councillor Graham referred to the memorial plaque for the late John Clarke and stated that his daughter was now requesting that this be erected at Portaneevy Car Park.

Councillor McConaghy reminded members that the Council had previously agreed that the plaque would be erected at Whitepark Bay.

After further discussion, the Clerk stated that the Technical Services Manager (TSM) would contact Ms Hanna regarding this matter.

05/08:04
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION

E/2004/0357/F Full.  Mr M Kelly, C/o Paddy Byrne Architects, 155 Northumberland Street, Belfast, BT13 2JF.  Location 2 Ardmoyle Park, Cushendall, BT44 0QL.  Proposed erection of detached garage.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0383/F Full. St Marys Parish Building Committee, 26 Shore Road, Cushendall, BT44 ONA. Location 20 Chapel Road and Adjacent to 27 Chapel Road, Cushendall.  Proposed new parochial hall, parochial house and extension to graveyard with ancillary parking.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to it having a detrimental impact on residential amenity, unacceptable design and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor McCambridge expressed her disappointment with this decision and requested that this application be deferred for one month for an office meeting to be held. 

E/2004/0385/F Full. Mr O’Rawe, C/o Bell Architects, Location Site North East of no 11 Fairhead Road Ballycastle.  Proposed Traditional Farm Dwelling with Detached Garage. 

E/2004/0447/O Outline. Mr J D Hill, C/o Trevor Fleming, Market Studio, 14 Market Road, Ballymena, BT43 6EL, Location Site 300m North of 70 Moycraig Road, Bushmills. Proposed: Site for dwelling and garage.

There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2004/0458/CA App Within. St Marys Parish Building Committee, 26 Shore Road, Cushendall, BT44 ONA, Location 20 Chapel Road, Cushendall. Proposed Demolition of existing Parochial Hall and Parochial Housel.

It was agreed that this application would be included with application E/2004/0383/F.  

E/2004/0459/F Full. Mr M Mcallister, 245 Garron Road, Glenariffe, Ballymena, Location 245 Garron Road, Glenariffe. Proposed Replacement dwelling incorporating existing basement level.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0469/F Full. Mr R Anderson, 7 Drumagree Road, Bushmills. Location 249 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  Proposed Housing Development.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to it being contrary to PPS7, unacceptable design and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor McAllister requested that an office meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0477/O Outline, Mr J Mitchell Jr, 48 Capecastle Road, Ballycastle, Location At the rear of 97 Magheramore Road, Ballycastle. Proposed Site for dwelling.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to erosion of rural character.

Councillor Hartin requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E./2004/0480/F Full. Moyle District Council, Moyle District Council, Sheskburn House, 7 Mary Street Ballycastle, Location Site is located to the North East of Armoy Primary School, Proposed construction of a Joey Dunlop Memorial Garden consisting of a Paved Area approx m2 with Max 1500mm high stone wall and fixed bench seating.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0523/O Outline, P Mc Carry, 5 Murlough Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6RG Location Land approx, 180m SE of 5 Murlough Road, Ballycastle. Proposed Site for farm retirement dwelling.

Councillor McDonnell requested that this application be deferred for one month.  It was also agreed that Mr McCarry’s application E/2003/0531 would be brought forward and approved.

E/2004/0595/F Full, Mr J Elliott, 26 Haw Road, Bushmills, Co. Antrim, BT57 8YL, Location 26 Haw Road, Bushmills, Co. Antrim. Proposed Change of use from garage store to Launderette. 

E/2004/0604/O Outline, Mr D Wilson, 6 Gortanch Lochair Road, Ballycastle, Location Adjacent to no 29 Drumavoley Road, Ballycastle, Proposed site for dwelling.

There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2005/0002/O Outline, John W. Pinkerton & Son, 5 Linenhall Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6DP, Location Land to rear of 42 to 56 Toberkeigh Road, Bushmills, Proposed Site for housing development.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to unacceptable multiple housing in countryside, contrary to PPS7, lack of integration, erosion of rural character and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor McAllister requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0016/F Full, Mr P Cochrane, 46 Ann Street, Ballycastle, Location 46 Ann Street, Ballycastle, Proposed shop storage area.

E/2005/0019/O Outline, Mr & Mrs F Farrell, 14 Whitehall Crescent, Ballycastle BT54 6WH, Location 55 Hillside Road, Ballycastle, Proposed Replacement of existing 2 storey building with 2 new storey dwelling and garage. 

E/2005/0022/F Full, Mr J Sharpe, 9 Elizabeth Place, Deffrick, Ballymoney. Location 9 Elizabeth Place, Deffrick, Ballymoney, Proposed porch and rear extension to dwelling. 

Councillor McAllister thanked the planners for this approval.

E/2005/0023/F Full, Mr & Mrs. A Mc Hugh, 57 Knocknacarry Road, Cushendun,     BT44 ONS, Location 57 Knocknacarry Road, Cushendun, Proposed Change of use from Garage and store to 1 no. single bedroom, self contained bed-sit.

E/2005/0027/F Full, Mr A Kearns, 39 Mill Street, Ballycastle, BT54 6ES. Location 43 Mill Street, Ballycastle, CO. Antrim, Proposed New garage.

There were no objections to the above five applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2005/0032/F Full, Mr S Mc Donnell, C/o Agent, Location land aprox. 30m north of 20 Torr Road, Ballycastle, Proposal to remove condition 14 from planning permission E/2000/0450/O & condition 2 from planning permission E/2003/0532/RM (occupancy conditions).

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to it being contrary to Policy HOU9 of PRSNI. There was no justification for removal of the condition as the dwelling has not been removed.

Councillor McCambridge requested that this application be deferred for one month.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0033/O Outline, Mr P Adams, C/o Agent, Location land adjacent to 87b Carrowreagh Road, Armoy, Proposed site for one-and-a-half storey dwelling.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to erosion of rural character and tendency to ribboning.

Councillor Hartin requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0035/F Full, Mr & Mrs. Mc Quillan, 175 Torr Road, Cushendun, Location 177 Torr Road Cushendun, Proposed erection of replacement dwelling with existing dwelling converted to garden store and new garage (re-advertisement – amended address).

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to it being prominent, lack of integration and contrary to policy HOU13.

Councillor McDonnell requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0036/RM Reserved, Mr & Mrs. C Craig, 34 Gortamaddy Drive, Ballycastle, Location 83 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle, Proposed replacement dwelling.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2005/0037/O Outline, Mr J O’Boyle, 50 Gleneagles, Cloughmills, BT44 9PQ, Location 32 Glenariffe Road, Waterfoot, Proposed site for replacement dwelling and detached domestic garage. 

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor McCambridge requested that a site meeting be held for this application with the Roads Service in attendance.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0045/O Outline, Mr W Kane, 11 Ballinlea Road, Ballymoney, Location Land aprox. 80m SE of 72 Straid Road, Ballycastle, Proposed site for dwelling and domestic garage.

E/2005/0046/O Outline, Mr R Chambers, C/o Agent, Location land aprox. 200m SE of 72 Straid Road, Ballycastle, Proposed site for dwelling and domestic garage.

There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2005/0056/F Full, Mr & Mrs. J Mc Couaig, 68 Clare Road, Ballycastle, BT 54, Location Adjacent to ruins no. 70 Clare Road, Ballycastle, Proposed Replacement dwelling for 70 Clare Road, Ballycastle.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to unacceptable design and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor McCambridge requested that an office meeting be held for this application with the Roads Service in attendance.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0061/F Full, Mr J Sloan, C/o Agent, Location 6 Camduff Park, Ballycastle, Proposed kitchen, bathroom, bedroom and front porch extension.

E/2005/0067/O Outline, Mr W Mc Keeman, 152 Moycraig Road, Mosside, Location land adjacent to 160-162 Straid Road, Bushmills. Proposed site for dwelling renewal of previous planning approval E/2000/0071/O.

E/2005/0071/O Outline, Mr R Harbison, C/o Bell Architects, Location 92 Straid Road, Ballinlea, Lower Ballycastle, Proposed replacement dwelling.

There were no objections to the above three applications, they were recommended for approval.

Applications Deferred from Previous Meeting

E/2003/0065/F Full, Mr & Mrs. Bystram, C/o GM design associates Ltd, 22 Lodge Road, Coleraine, BT52 1NB, Location Land between 31 & 33 Harbour Road, Ballintoy. Proposed replacement ancillary residential accommodation ancillary to no. 2 Coastguard Cottages.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to inappropriate replacement opportunity, unduly prominence, lack of integration and erosion of AONB character.  He informed members that an appeal had been held in relation to the proposal and the Appeals Commission had upheld the decision of refusal.

After discussion, members agreed to accept the planners recommendation for refusal.

E/2003/0376/O Outline, Mr S Donnelly, 1 Knocksaughey Lane, Ballintoy, Location Rear of 2 Main Street, Ballintoy. Proposed Housing development.

Mr McGrogan stated that following further discussions it was the opinion of the planners that this application be approved.

E/2004/0053/O Outline, Mr A Mc Intosh, 7 Glenariffe Road, Glenariffe, Location land to rear of 6 Glenariffe Road, Glenariffe. Proposed site for caravan managers office and dwelling.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to insufficient case of need, overdevelopment, unacceptable impact on residential amenity and site liable to flooding.  

Members expressed their disappointment at this refusal.

In reply to members queries, Mr McGrogan stated that a case of need had not been demonstrated for this proposal.

Councillor Graham requested that this application be held for three weeks for the agent to submit new information.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0133/O Outline, Mr S Connolly, C/o Hunter Associates, 8 Charolotte Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6AY, Location adjacent to 9 Carrowcrin Road, Armoy,  Proposed site for dwelling.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, prominence and unacceptable visual impact of laneway. 

Councillor McCambridge expressed her disappointment regarding this refusal, and stated that following the site meeting held the opinion was that this application would be looked at favorably.

Councillor Graham expressed his agreement with this remark.

After further discussion, it was agreed to accept the planners recommendation for refusal. 

E/2004/0164/F Full, Mrs. S Doole, 26 Drones Road, Moyaver Upper, Armoy, Ballymoney, BT53 8X5, Location Lime Cottage, 26 Drones road, Armoy, Ballymoney, Proposed Existing vacant room of 30sq.m with existing separate entrance. The purpose is to open and arts crafts gifts and antique shop to promote local tourist interest.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to no exceptional need demonstrated.

Councillor McCambridge expressed her disappointment at this refusal, and pointed out that although this application was described as a shop it was more of a browsing center, and was part of the existing dwelling.

Councillor Hartin expressed his agreement with these comments.

Mr McGrogan pointed out that this proposal was contrary to Policy CPA2, which was in relation to non residential use, and stated that the planners would not accept any further meetings being held regarding this application.

After further discussion, it was agreed that the application be forwarded to the Planning Management Board.

E/2004/0189/O Outline, Mr Mcginn, C/o agent, Location lands approx. 90m N.N.W of 33 Churchfield Road, Carey Mill, Ballycastle, Proposed site for farm dwelling.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to insufficient case in need in AONB, lack of integration and prominence He pointed out that this proposal had been deferred on a number of occasions, with no new information being provided.

After discussion, it was agreed to accept the planners recommendation for refusal.

E/2004/0264/O Outline, Mr S McCambridge, Telvillin, 35 Fairhead Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6RD.  Location Approx 50m north-west of No 5 Ballyvennaght Road, Ballycastle. Proposed farm workers dwelling.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0311/O  Outline, Mr R Hartin, 107A Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  Location land adjacent to 107A Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed site for dwelling.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, erosion of rural character and ribbon development.  He also stated that a number of office meetings with the Principle Planning Officer had been held in relation to this proposal with no new information being provided.

Councillor Hartin stated that an office meeting was to be held with the MP present, but that the MP had to cancel at short notice, and he felt that this meeting should be rescheduled.

Councillor McAllister concurred with these remarks, and requested that this application be deferred for one month for new information to be provided.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0341/O  Outline, Mr P McCarry, 6A Straid Road, Ballycastle BT54 6HQ.  Location adjacent to 40 Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed site for dwelling.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient case of need, tendency to ribboning, lack of integration, road frontage and it being on a protected route.

Councillor Harding requested that this application be deferred for three weeks for new information to be provided.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0353/O Outline, Mr J Brown, C/o Bell Architects Ltd, Location: Land approx. 140m south of 64 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle. Proposed: site for two storey dwelling. 

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to there being erosion of rural character.

Members expressed their disappointment at this refusal.

Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for three weeks for withdrawal or appeal.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0386/O Outline, Mr A Mcafee, 54 Toberkeigh Road, Bushmills, Location approx 40m north of no 34 Drumnagee Road Bushmills. Proposed site for replacement dwelling.

Mr McGroggan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to replacement opportunity already taken up and sub-standard visibility splays.

Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for two weeks to withdraw.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0392/O Outline, Mr C Devlin, 97 Drumavoley Road, Armoy, Location 160m East of 45 Drumavoley Road Ballycastle, Proposed site for farm workers dwelling and garage.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to insufficient case of need within AONB and lack of integration.  He also stated that a site meeting and an office meeting had been held and the opinion of the planners was still to issue a refusal.

Councillor McAllister requested that this application be deferred for three weeks for new information to be provided.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0395/O Outline, Mr A Charlton, 12 Larchlea, Ponteland, Newcastle on Tyne, Location Approx. 180m S.W of no.59 Moycraig Road, Bushmills, Proposed single storey rural type cottage.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, erosion of rural character and unacceptable access arrangements.  He also stated that an office meeting had been held with the applicant who had provided further information, but that it was still the opinion of the planners to issue a refusal.

In reply to Councillor Graham, Mr McGrogan stated that there had been some confusion regarding the site meetings, and that these had been cancelled.  He stated that as this applicant had flown over from England he had agreed to hold an office meeting with him to discuss the proposal.

Councillor McConaghy stated that he felt it should be made clear that it was the planners who had caused the mix up and had cancelled the site meetings.

Members expressed their agreement with this remark.

After further discussion, it was agreed that this application would be referred to the Planning Management Board. 

E/2004/0427/O Outline, Simpson, C/o agent Location 460M West North West of 93 Magheramore Road Armoy. Proposed Dwelling and garage.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to erosion of rural character and prominence and lack of integration.

He also stated that a site meeting had been held regarding this application and that it had been deferred on a number of occasions, but that the planners were still of the opinion to issue a refusal.

After discussion, it was agreed that a further office meeting be held, and if no new information was received a refusal would be issued in two weeks.

This was agreed.

Councillor C Blaney left the meeting at this point.

E/2004/0484/O Outline, Mr D Sweeney, 42 Straid Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6HF, Location Adjacent to 42 Straid Road, Ballycastle, Proposed single or two storey dwelling and garage.

Mr McGroggan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to erosion of rural character and substandard visibility splays.

After discussion, it was agreed that this application would be referred to the Planning Management Board.

E/2004/0495/F Full, Mr A Mchenry, C/o Agent, Location 80 metres south of 68 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle, Proposed Change of house type:- revise dwelling and garage design.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

In reply to Councillor McMullan, Mr McGrogan stated that a site meeting had been held in relation to the planning application for Mr McLoughlin, Glenariffe and that the planners were still of the opinion to issue a refusal.

 Councillor McMullan stated that he had been informed that the wrong site had been looked at during the site meeting, and requested that a further site meeting be held to ascertain the correct site.

In reply, Mr McGroggan stated that the department would not accept any further office meetings or site meetings being held for this application.

After further discussion, Mr McGroggan stated that the recommendation to issue a refusal would be delayed until this matter was investigated.

In reply to Councillor McConaghy’s queries, Mr McGrogan stated that the would investigate what was happening with the planning application E/2004/0467/F for Mr McHenry 134 Whitepark Road, Ballintoy and planning application at 16 Craigalappin Road, and inform him of the outcome.

Site Meetings

It was agreed that the site meetings for the above applications would be held on Thursday 7 April 2005.

Councillor Hartin thanked Mr McGroggan for attending the meeting he left at this point.

05/08:09
NOTICES OF APPLICATIONS UNDER THE LICENSING (NI) ORDER 1996 AND BETTING, GAMING, LOTTERIES AND AMUSEMENTS (NI) ORDER 1985

There were no Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1966 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985 received.

05/08:10
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS

 There were no documents for sealing.

05/08:11
CORRESPONDENCE



Property Surplus Lands



Letter dated 2 March 2005 from Valuation & Lands Agency regarding the disposal of 

Property/surplus land at 16-18 Bridge Street, Bushmills.

This letter was marked read.

NILGA – Members’ Briefing

NILGA – Members’ Briefing on joint meeting between NILGA and Ministers Angela Smith & John Spellar and DOE on Tuesday 8 March 2005.

This briefing was marked read.

World Heritage Site Management Plan

Letter dated 8 March 2005 from Angela Smith thanking Council for its contributions to and support for the Giants Causeway and Causeway Coast World Heritage Site Management Plan.

This letter was marked read.

Proposed Golf Resort, Hotel

Letter dated 8 March 2005 from DOE Planning Service inviting Council to comment on amended plans regarding proposed Golf Resort, Hotel etc at the Junction of Whitepark Road, Bushmills.

After discussion, it was agreed to support the amendments for the proposed Golf Resort, Hotel etc at the junction of Whitepark Road, Bushmills.

Resolution – Managing Housing Associations

Letter dated 9 March 2005 from Castlereagh Borough Council enclosing its response to Derry City Council’s resolution regarding Managing Housing Associations.

This letter was marked read.

Proposed Closure of Branch Libraries

Letter dated 9 March 2005 from Ballymena Borough Council regarding a proposed meeting with Minister Gardiner in respect of the proposed closure of branch libraries.

This letter was marked read.

The meeting concluded at 10.10pm

………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN

………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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